Notes for Litter Pick Volunteers – 16th March 2024
Parish Council Mobile Number: 07376 287981
Anyone over the age of 16 is covered by the Parish Council insurance and will be permitted to litter pick on unpaved roads.  Anyone under the age of 16 must be accompanied by an adult and will only be allowed to litter pick paved areas around the village centre.
You may find you need to double bag the rubbish sacks if they are not strong enough.
Once rubbish sacks are full please tie the tops and leave on the verge (do not leave on the highway or blocking a pavement).  Two Cllrs will drive around and pick up during the course of the morning.
If you are working in pairs and one volunteer has to leave please return to the hall or telephone and ask if you can join another party – you must not litter pick on your own.
When you have completed litter picking your allocated roads please return to the JBH with your equipment and to report that you have finished.  If you go straight home = PLEASE RING THE OFFICE MOBILE TO LET THE PARISH COUNCIL KNOW THAT YOU HAVE FINISHED.  In the case of you going straight home please return the equipment to the Parish Office on Monday morning.
Refreshments will be available in the hall on your return.
Any fly tipping witnessed please do not remove but leave in situ.  This should then be reported to the Parish Council on your return to the JBH or can be reported direct to https://maidstone.gov.uk/home/primary-services/street-care-and-cleaning/litter,-bins-and-street-sweeping/report-fly-tipping .  
If you report to the Parish Council, can you please take a photo (send to the office mobile), details of what has been flytipped and the location and this will be sent to MBC on Monday morning?
A first aid kit will be available in the John Banks Hall and you will be asked to complete an accident form if you have any injury.  
The hall will not be vacated until all volunteers have been accounted for on their return.
Please take photos if you can whilst litter picking and send to the Parish Council.  It is understood that if you send any photos you give your permission for these to be put on the Parish Council social media pages and in the newsletter.





